Opening remarks by Professor Michael Wilson, Dean, College of Science, Technology and Environment, University of Western Sydney, Hawkesbury Campus
It is a pleasure to welcome members of the China Chamber of Commerce-Ag Forum at UWS.

The Hawkesbury campus you are visiting is one of six campuses of the University of Western Sydney which is, give or take a few students, Australia’s 5th to 6th biggest University and in our state ranks third in first preferences of students choosing to come to University.  At the Hawkesbury Campus for 2004 we have had a stunning 46% increase in first preferences.  Hawkesbury is the campus at which our Agriculture, Horticulture and Environmental Science is located and we have seen increased interest in the latter and in Animal Science.

Just a few weeks ago I visited China and was astounded in the growth of science in your Universities.  Indeed in areas such as Gene Science and Nanotechnology I was impressed with the "state of the art work" you were doing.  Much still needs to be done in Western China however and I applaud your government's actions to increase opportunities in this geographical area.  Here and elsewhere I believe we can help in Environmental Science and Management, including Environmental Health, and I believe there are opportunities for collaboration.

A group of our scientists including Associate Professor Samsul Huda and Associate Professor Sandy Booth recently visited China on a CHESI (Chinese Higher Education Strategic Initiative) grant.

Excellent progress with the CHESI Grant work which is focusing on communication strategies for East Lake which Wuhan wraps itself around.  There was highly successful workshops and seminars at Huazhong University of Science and Technology (HUST) in Wuhan.

A very successful meeting and day was spent with Prof. Wu Zhengbin, Director, Chinese Academy of Science's Institute of Hyrobiology in Wuhan focusing particularly on verticle flow wetlands.

Further presentations by the UWS team and the College of Environmental Science (HUST) established some excellent further contacts and built our research and collaboration base across HUST and there was a good level of interest in our environmental Post Graduate Programs.

A meeting was held with Prof Mei Xurong, Director of the Soil and Fertilizer Institute, Centre for Water Resources and Conservation Technologies which we are confident will produce some real and tangible initiatives.

Meetings with Beijing Universities to establish an Integrated Catchment Management Institute.

A meeting with Deputy VC and senior staff at Datong Universities who want us to write Environmental Management course and get into student/staff exchanges.

The futures of China and Australia are intimately mixed and I commend this group for making this happen to the benefit of both Countries.  While the weather outside today is not typical Sydney the atmosphere in this room, is -- warm and sunny!

